
 

 

Memo 
 

10 July 2020 Consolidated Officer Recommendations 

To assist the Hearing Panel and submitters, the reporting officers for Plan Change 7 (PC7) to 

the Canterbury Land and Water Regional Plan have prepared a copy of the Officer 

Recommendations on proposed PC7 which consolidates previous versions.  

Three versions of PC7 with the officers’ recommendations have previously been published: 

• March 2020 – Section 42A Report – Appendix E Part 1 (March 2020 version) 

o Mark-up shown in red text 

• 29 April 2020 – Section 42A Report – Appendix E Part 1, Updated with Errata 

adjustments (29 April 2020 version) 

o Additional mark-up shown in red text with grey highlight 

• 26 June 2020 – Update #2 to Appendix E Part 1, Updated with Errata adjustments and 

adjustments resulting from Questions from the Hearing Panel (26 June 2020 version) 

o Additional mark-up shown in blue text 

This 10 July 2020 version consolidates the three phases of recommendations into a single 

mark-up style (red text). The 29 April and 26 June versions had different coloured text, to 

enable and changes to be clearly seen. This version consolidates the recommendations and 

any updates and shows them against the notified version of PC7.  

For example, the March 2020 version showed the recommended addition of new Rule 5.189A, 

the 26 June 2020 version subsequently showed the recommended deletion of that rule in blue 

text with strikeout. This 10 July 2020 consolidated recommendations version omits this rule 

entirely as it does not form part of the notified version of PC7 or current officer 

recommendations.  

Similarly, this 10 July 2020 consolidated recommendations version omits Policy 4.14B in its 

entirety.  The Officers had recommended in the section 42A report to amend Policy 4.14B as 

shown in the March 2020, but the recommendation was subsequently retracted on the basis 

that the policy was not included in PC7 as notified, and consequently there was no scope to 

recommend the change.   

This version also includes a small number of minor typographical corrections and additional 

footnotes to provide improved clarity around scope for recommended changes.  

Date  10 July 2020 

To David Sheppard, Raewyn Solomon, Rob Van Voorthuysen  

(Independent Hearing Commissioners for PC7) 

CC  

From Matthew McCallum-Clark, Andrea Richardson, Angela Fenemor  

(Reporting Officers for PC7) 
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This 10 July 2020 consolidated recommendations document is available on the PC7 web page 

in both PDF and Microsoft Word formats, as the latter may be of use to some submitters for 

evidence preparation. 


